 SEQ CHAPTER \h \r 1MINUTES OF MEETING

ALBION PUBLIC LIBRARY BOARD OF DIRECTORS

     The Albion Public Library Board of Directors met on Monday, April 9, 2012.  Present were president Mark Curtis, directors Melissa Felling, Terry Harper, Karin Gray, Michelle Wiseman, Karen Shupe and Dianne Berger, librarian Tressie Facculyn-Gous, assistant librarian Dixie Longbons and secretary Mary Lundmark.  Steve Ward was absent.  Mark called the meeting to order at 6:33 P.M.

     After reading the minutes provided for each person, Melissa moved, seconded by Karen, that they be approved.  
      The treasurer Steve Ward was absent so there was no report.  
     Under Old Business, Mark thanked Terry for moving “Big Bird” to the back porch.

     As far as roofing bids were concerned, Swift Construction offered to replace the old roof, install new flashing and tuck point the roof with regular shingles for $18,144.49.  If they did the work using Decra metal shingles guaranteed for 50 years, the cost would be $28,725. 13.  If they use Decra wood shakes, the cost is $35,060.13.  Mark commented that a longer lasting roof is desirable.  

     After discussion, the Board decided that we need more information.  We need to publish an ad for bids in the paper, setting a limit as to when the contract will be awarded.  Terry said he would write the ad, place it in the legal section of the Navigator and ask to be contacted on or before May 10th.  We still don’t have the $15,000.00 that the City said they would give us, so we need to know how we stand financially in order to proceed with our plans.

     Tressie said that she received a bill from Over drive for e-books for $3,000.00, which she paid.  The amount was reduced to $1500.00 because of our smaller population.  The company is to return her check and a new one for the lower amount will be issued.

     The cost for Polaris is $1,000.00 per year.

     The Legal Self-Help Center opened on March 30th.  The library was to be provided with $1,500.00 for equipment in connection with setting up this service.  Tressie provided a quote from The Albion Computer Guy which included a copier, fax, scanner, and color laser printer and a laptop computer as well as toner and paper.  The total amount was $1,284.91.  The board suggested that the bill be paid directly to The Albion Computer Guy.  Melissa moved, seconded by Michelle, that we accept the bid.  Mark called for a vote and declared the motion passed.

     Tressie said that Lazerware sent a notice that their labor rate would increase.  However we have a maintenance agreement with them and so this rate increase would not affect that.  Tressie was asked to call them to ask about why the rate varied from quarter to quarter.  Without a maintenance agreement, they charge from $70.00 per hour to $150.00 per hour plus $50.00 per hour for travel.  

      Tressie provided the Board with three suggested possibilities for new library hours.  After discussion, Melissa moved to implement the first schedule beginning May 28th.  Michelle seconded the motion and the motion carried.  It was suggested they be called summer hours until we see how they work out.

     Monday               CLOSED

     Tuesday

    1:00 P.M. to 7:00 P.M.

     Wednesday
  10:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

      Thursday
  10:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

      Friday
            10:00 A.M. to 5:00 P.M.

      Saturday
            10:00 A.M. to 1:00 P.M.

      Sunday 

   CLOSED

     Karen Shupe suggested we put a notice of memorial gifts in the newspaper.  She also thought that a list of new books in our collection should be published.  Melissa said she would be willing to write the article for the paper if the information is provided to her.

     Mark called for the next meeting to be held on May 14, 2012 at 6:30 P.M. at the library.

     Melissa made the motion to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 7:30 P.M.          

                                                                              Respectfully submitted,                                                                           

                                                                    Mary Lundmark, Secretary              
